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CROATIA

In Croatia there is a Health Care Act that  guarantees equal right to access quality and permanent health care, appropriate for the patient’s health condition, according to the professional standards and ethical principles, fully respecting the patient’s personal states. In providing health service, respect for each human being and preservation of physical and mental integrity, as well as personality protection are also guaranteed.

However, in praxis there are a lot of problems and cases when the praxis does not follow the anticipated course. The lack of time for each patient and resources which are necessary to provide good care end up in violating the right to be informed and co-determination in obtaining medical care. The information is very often not well adjusted considering age, education and mental abilities. The right to second opinion was very late introduced.

Also, our experience showed that many patients that found themselves in cases including rejection of certain treatments weren’t treated professionally and according to the health care act, which says that every patient has the right to reject an intervention, recommended operation or therapy procedure, unless it could endanger the patient’s life or cause permanent damage.

The discrimination is still a big problem. Some patients and diseases are being treated differently than others and the patients are not receiving the same care as other patients.

Medical records and data including information on patient’s health condition are a professional secret and can only to people who were delegated by the patient. This does not only include the diagnosis, but also the stay in the medical institutions and procedures that were taken. The patient has the right to his/her medical records at any moment and make copies on his own expense. 

Those rights are very often violated and there are many complaints considering medical records, especially after the patient’s death.

Many people are not aware of their rights and do not notice or make complaints when they have been violated.

However, there is a procedure that is suggested in all cases. It starts with the complaint to the hospital manager who has to inform the patient with the measures taken within 8 days. If that is not done or in case the patient is not satisfied, the next step is to complain to the County Committee which has to respond within 15 days. The County Committee has the right to access the health service facilities and the right to have insight into the mode of exercising patients’ rights in each facility. The County Committee has to inform inspection services, which then have to respond within 30 days and are authorized to take legal actions.

This procedure shows that the patient has the right to be informed and get feedback on what is happening with his/her complaint. 

Current practice has to be improved in educating citizens, which will result in bigger number of complaints and improve the work of the health care system. 

Health care workers should also be trained for communicating with the patients and considering the importance of human rights and dignity. 
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